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From Our Administrator
Well, it's November, tis the season to give Thanks.

With that being said I would like to thank everyone who comes down to support our 
Lodge.  November 5th  thru 11th  is Member Retention Week.  If your dues are expired, please 
renew them.  And if you know someone whose dues have expired, encourage them to renew 
theirs as well.  Remember our dues go directly to Moose International to help our children and 
seniors.  Reading the article on page six will give you some ideas about Member Retention.

In addition, remember December is right around the corner.  This is when we have our 
Needy Families Event for our local community.  There will be a Christmas tree in the Social 
Quarters with children's names and their list for Santa.  If you can find it in your budget and 
heart to participate in this, these families will have a much happier Holiday Season than they 
would otherwise.  Also, don't forget to bring something to put in the food barrel; non 
perishable items only.

May you have a Happy and Safe Thanksgiving. 
Fraternally,
Ron Woods

Sherri Udell's daughter Leeanne is still ongoing with her dialysis, three times a 
week.  She's having a major problem with her blood pressure and they are 
performing more tests to find the cause.   Also, as of this writing, Sue Gilbert will 
be home by the time you read this.  She gave up her walker and is walking on 
her own.                                  
                                                Fraternally,
 Carlos Verduzco &Toni Perez         

Illness and Distress

Pay Securly Online:
https://secure.mooseintl.org/QuickPay/

HAVE
YOU PAID

YOUR
DUES?
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WOTM 2267
Officers

Sr. Regent
Open

Jr. Grad. Regent
Stephanie Archer

Jr. Regent
Toni Perez 

Secretary/Treas.
Jeanette Shelton

Recorder
Chris Welch

Submit articles
& Suggestions to:
 Barbara Minich
619-200-9156

Barbara.minich @
yahoo.com 

The Calendar Meeting is on the 
3rd Wednesday of each Month

ARTICLES ARE DUE ON 
THAT DAY

If possible, please submit them 
to me by e-mail.

Thanks!  – Barbara

Please Help Fill In The White Board
It's in the hallway between the kitchen and the restrooms.

We always like to see new faces volunteering in the kitchen and 
anywhere else in the Lodge!

If you would like to cook for one of our regular meals, please sign up!

Lemon Grove Moose Lodge 1713
Lemon Grove Chapter 2267

9062 Memory Lane, Spring Valley, CA 91977
Office: 619-463-4672  Social Quarters:619-463-6444

LOOM 1713
Officers

Governor
Terence Kindred

Jr. Governor
Bob Godsil

Prelate
Carlos Verduzco

Treasurer
JP Shelton

Jr. Past Gov, 
Jimmy Welch

Administrator 
Ron Woods

Trustees
1yr:  Robert Fajardo

Sergeant at Arms
Jon Minich

Coming Up In November
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Membership Breakfast
Buffet

Featuring:  Scrambled Eggs,
Bacon, Sausage, Ham, Biscuits, 

Gravy and Belgian Waffles

Mike Rubalcaba is Back in

The Kitchen Making 

Breakfast Burritos
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Lemon Grove Chapter 2267

From Our Junior Regent

Co-workers

Happy Thanksgiving!!  I would like to thank everyone who 
volunteered and supported last months Christmas in October 
dinner.  We couldn't have done it without you.  We had a great 
time at our Halloween activities.

This month our Rummage Sale will be on Saturday Nov. 4th  
from 8 AM until 2 and on Sunday, Nov. 5th from 8 AM until noon.  
Please bring down your donations on Friday, Nov. 4th after 3 PM. 

 Also on Sunday is our Membership Breakfast Buffet, featuring 
Belgian Waffles by Judy, along with a bunch of other delicious 
breakfast cuisine. 

Friday the 10th is our College of Regents dinner staring 
Jeanette's scrumptious Lasagna with garlic bread, salad and 
dessert.  With a complementary glass of wine.  

Fraternally,
Toni Perez 

Sat. Nov 4 – 8 AM to 2 PM
Sun. Nov 5 – 8 AM to Noon

Bring your Donations Down to the
Lodge after 3 PM On Friday 

You'll surely find something you
Can't live without!!

Come on Down-Support Your Chapter
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Happy Birthday From Lemon Grove 
Lodge

Bring this coupon to the Social Quarters during your 
Birthday month and receive a complimentary 

beverage of your choice.

Donald Drake – 11/22

Harold Carter – 11/23

Mike Moffit – 11/23

Thomas Brown – 11/24

Randall Fishell – 11/28

Thomas Mize – 11/30

WOTM
Leanne Henry – 11/03

Nancy Johnson – 11/08

Diana Brokiewicz – 11/10

Valerie Smith – 11/10

Megan Boatwright – 11/12

Diane Mitchell – 11/14

Andrea Magoon – 11/16

Kelly Anderson – 11/21

Deborah Berry – 11/27

Domminique Guajardo- 11/27

Toni Perez – 11/28

LOOM

Chuck Neuneker – 11/01

Andy Anderson – 11/02

James Hofius – 11/02

Oronde Vassell – 11/02

Emil Kotik – 11/03

Robert Hanselman – 11/07

J. White – 11/08

Ernie Garcia – 11/09

Don O'Neil – 11/09

Bob Rykhus – 11/10

Bill Babcock – 11/13

Gordon Hogan – 11/17

Ryan Wilkie – 11/18

Raymond Madden Jr. –11/19

Theodore Sherman – 11/19

Phil Smithey – 11/20

Ralph Vigil – 11/20

Ryan Archer – 11/22 



For kids 10
 and under

Colo
r these pictures

Bring it
 to the lo

dge 

And get a free 

Ju
ice Box
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The Moose Fraternity has designated the first full week in November as Member Retention 
Week, representing an opportunity to celebrate our current members as well as encourage 
expired members to rejoin the organization. Our fourth annual Member Retention Week will 
run from November 6 –12. During this time all Lodges, Chapters and Moose Legions are 
asked to develop a series of activities that will highlight the positive areas of the Moose and 
reinforce the benefits of membership. Activities across the Fraternity will include Heart of the 
Community projects, member dinners, fraternal nights, lodge improvement efforts, expired 
member phone-a-thons, and other programs developed locally.

“Member Retention Week has become a week to highlight the fraternal aspects of our 
program, a time to raise the roof and let the world know about our fraternity. This is the perfect 
time to hold an open house, allowing the public to see the good deeds our Lodges/Chapters 
do, not only for the fraternity, but also for their community. This is also a time to allow our 
dedicated members to mentor the new members, instilling fraternalism into their everyday 
lives. Participation by our Lodges and Chapters has increased since the program began; with 
every Lodge/Chapter knowing that retention is an on-going process. During this week we are 
asking our members and volunteer leaders to spend just a little more time focusing on 
activities which will help win back expired members and reinforce your value with your existing 
members,” states Kim Thompson, Assistant Director of Retention and Recognition in Moose 
International’s Membership Department. “It’s a great way to strengthen your Lodge, Chapter 
and Moose Legion, and get more people involved in activities that are vital to membership 
growth and satisfaction. Hopefully, this will result in a better understanding of the Moose’s 
mission and an increase in the number of individuals willing to volunteer at the local level.”
Lodges, Chapters and Moose Legions are encouraged to use their existing events and 
activities as part of their week-long celebration. Early planning is the key, and each Lodge and 
Chapter has been sent a package of resources, suggestions and information via email that will 
help them prepare for this week. Additionally, cash and merchandise prize drawings will be 
held for those fraternal units that conduct activities during this week.

“Member Retention Week is a wonderful way to kick off the holiday season, by creating 
enthusiasm and an upbeat attitude for the Fraternity,” adds Thompson. “Active members are 
your most valuable assets – fraternal active members are priceless and are the strength in 
your foundation.”

Member Retention Week promotional materials can be found on the Forms & Documents 
page under Membership.

http://www.mooseintl.org/members/index.php/forms/
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Upcoming Events...

NON PROFIT
ORGANIZATION
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Rev C

––––––

● Variety of Food in Social Quarters Tuesdays,Thursdays 

● Nov 5,12,19,26 – Come down have breakfast with us.
● Nov 6,13,20,27 – Monday Meals include a vast variety of 

   food. Good Football cuisine.

● Nov 3,10,17,24 – Friday Night Dinners are Scrumptious
● Nov 4 – Rummage Sale  8:00 AM Until 2:00 PM
● Nov 5 – Rummage Sale  8:00 AM Until Noon
● Nov 5 – Membership Breakfast Buffet

Eggs,Bacon,Sausage,Ham, Biscuits, Gravy,
  and Belgian Waffles  Only $10

● Nov 5 – Daylight Savings Time Ends – Set Clocks Back
● Nov 7 – Lemon Grove & San Diego Chapters Honoring our 

Collegents Jointly,7 PM Meeting, Dinner to Follow
● Nov 11 – Veterans Day  Remember our Troops
● Nov 19 – District Meeting, San Diego Lodge
● Nov 23 – Thanksgiving Day 

Check Calendar Page for Details
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